

Saturday, June 13: Vigil, The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ

4:00 p.m. **Eugene Danis (†)**, First Anniversary, req. by his wife, Helen.

<u>Sunday, June 14:</u> The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ

8:00 a.m. Raymond C. Brien Jr. (†) and

Edna Michaud (†), reg. by Anne Brien.

10:00 a.m. **Deceased members of the Carrier and Chartier Families (†)**, req. by the Migliozzi

family.

Monday, June 15: Weekday, Ordinary Time 9:00 a.m. For the People of the Parish

Tuesday, June 16: Weekday, Ordinary Time

9:00 a.m. **Jeanne Bard (†)** Birthday Remembrance, reg. by her children.

Wednesday, June 17: Weekday, Ordinary Time 9:00 a.m. Bob and Michael Johnson (†), req. by their wife and mom.

Thursday, June 18: Weekday, Ordinary Time 9:00 a.m.

Saturday, June 20: Vigil, Twelfth Sunday, Ordinary Time 4:00 p.m. Stanley, Irene, & Michael Slezak (†), req. by family.

Sunday, June 21: Twelfth Sunday, Ordinary Time 8:00 a.m. Ernest Bourque (†) req. by the Benton family.

10:00 a.m. **George & Doris Henault (†)**, Anniversary, req. by family.

There are Mass Intentions available for weekdays and weekends. Call the office to reserve your intentions for the Living or the Deceased.



The sanctuary lamp is available for memorializing your loved ones in prayer. Call the office to reserve your week.

For your Safety and the Safety of All a face covering needs to be worn upon entering the church and at all times during the Mass.





For up-to-date parish information visit our Website: ctkwwri.org

THIS WEEK'S MEETINGS AND ACTIVITIES

Wednesday, June 17

6:30PM

Cub Scout 13 & Troop 31 Scout Meetings

Parish Center

DONATIONS FOR THE WEEK Thank you!



June 6 & 7: \$3,351.00 June 6 & 7, Electronic: \$359.00

June 6 & 7, Church of Christ the King Building Maintenance Fund: \$677.00

Collection, June 13 & 14: Catholic Communications



Catholic School Tuition Financial Assistance



Once again, Church of Christ the King will make available financial aid for families supporting their children in Catholic School Education. Active parishioners may call or email (ctkwwri@cox.net) the office to request an application. Fr. Tim will contact you once the Parish has received the necessary information from the Diocesan FACTS report (the diocesan financial aid application process). We ask that those applying for tuition assistance meet the following criteria:

- Participate in the faith and sacramental life of the Parish including the celebration of the mass;
- Demonstrate need by use of the Diocesan Financial Aid Application process (FACTs);
- Volunteer in the parish in one or more ministries/ activities.

Readings for the Week of June 14, 2020

Monday: 1 Kgs 21:1-16; Ps 5:2-3ab, 4b-6a, 6b-7;

Mt 5:38-42

Tuesday: 1 Kgs 21:17-29; Ps 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 11

and 16; Mt 5:43-48

Wednesday: 2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14; Ps 31:20, 21, 24;

Mt 6:1-6, 16-18

Thursday: Sir 48:1-14; Ps 97:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 7;

Mt 6:7-15

Friday: Dt 7:6-11; Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 6-7, 8, 10; 1

Jn 4:7-16; Mt 11:25-30

Saturday: 2 Chr 24:17-25; Ps 89:4-5, 29-30, 31-32,

33-34; Lk 2:41-51

Sunday: Jer 20:10-13; Ps 69:8-10, 14, 17, 33-35;

Rom 5:12-15; Mt 10:26-33



2020/2021 Faith Formation Registration

An email has been sent to all families previously in the program with a link to register for the 2020/2021 Faith Formation Classes.

If you have not received an email with the link, please reach out to Gina at the email listed below and she will send you the link. If you do not have internet access, please contact the office and we will mail a registration form. If you have not joined the **BAND app** yet, please do so. Gina will use this app to keep parents informed. You may email Gina at gvessella.ctkww@gmail.com for the activation code.

First Communion and **Confirmation** have been postponed. We will notify all when we have new dates!

If you have any questions or would like more information, please contact Gina Vessella, Faith Formation Coordinator at gvessella.ctkww@gmail.com, call the parish office at 401.821.9228, or visit our parish website, ctkwwri.org!



A convenient, consistent way to help our church grow

We are truly grateful to our parish community for all your support and prayers during this unprecedented time. When we are unable to gather to worship together, electronic giving helps stabilize our parish finances.

We currently have **26** families enrolled in the **Bill Pay Program** through their financial institutions. If you are already enrolled in the Bill Pay Program at your financial institution, the set up is a few quick steps! You select the frequency and dollar amount of the payment (donation). The bank will generate a check and mail it to us as instructed. It's that simple ... you no longer have to worry about having the right change or writing a check each week. We have a box on our budget envelopes marked "I Gave Electronically", check the box and place it into the collection basket. Your consistent support is very much appreciated.

Grandma's Attic

The "Attic" is closed due to the COVID-19 Virus. A re-opening date will be posted when determined.



Please do not leave donations outside the door of the Attic during this time. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.



"Having faith does not mean having no difficulties, but having the strength to face them, knowing we are not alone." ~ Pope Francis

Some random thoughts

We have been directed through the years unfortunately - to view today's feast only from the perspective of sacramental worship. That narrow and limiting perspective encourages us to separate what we do at Mass from the way that we live each day. We fail to live as the Body & Blood of Christ. Rather, we are urged and encouraged to worship and adore the sacramental Body and Blood of Christ. Or we model Eucharist after a service station. We attend weekly services to 'fill up' on our faith. We have, in this way, commodified our understanding of salvation. We live disconnected with God as relationship and we created as relationship, with the emphasis falling upon our individual and self-sufficient freedoms. That disconnect makes us live a schizophrenic life. We see no connection between celebrating who we are created to be (the Body & Blood of Christ) in the Eucharist and the way in which we relate with, or don't relate with, or use our family, friends, strangers, and enemies. We are okay with a politician, for example, who is a bully as long that that bully can put money in our pockets. We are okay with racism, bigotry, and violence as long as it doesn't directly affect us. We are not aware of the way that we use and mistreat our spouse, children, co-workers, neighbors, or ourselves because of this disconnect. Saint Paul makes the connection for us when he declares, 'We are all part of the Body of Christ!' No one and nothing is separate from this reality. God is good.

Parish Updates: We have had four parishioners (that we are aware of) die during the time that we have been away. Some you might know, Doris D'Abrosca, Royal Gorton, Sr., Robert DeBlois, and Evelyn McKanna. Doris and Royal, in particular, were actively involved in parish life. Doris helped with CTK Bazaar, and Royal was a permanent fixture at the Sunday 10:00 Mass. We will miss each and all of them.

fr. tim

Parish Goal: \$32,000.00 Total Pledged & One Time Gifts Received to Date: \$13,465.00



Many have responded to the CCA mailing from Bishop Tobin. On behalf of those served by the ministries and services funded by the CCA, we thank you.

If you received a mailing from the Office of Stewardship and Development, you may either mail the special pledge card in the response envelope provided to make your gift or place the envelope in the collection basket at the church entrance/exits. By using this option, the parish will automatically receive credit for your gift. All gifts, regardless of size, help to make a difference in the lives of so many.